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Village Association & Retirement of John Padield  

Retirement of John Padfield as Trustee - An Appreciation. At the Annual General Meeting 
on 18th April, John Padfield retired as a Trustee of the Village Association after 28 years 
service. Making a presentation to John at that meeting the Chairman, Martin Oliver, thanked 
him most effusively for his outstanding contribution to the Association. Martin said that John 
Padfield has been the 'ticking heart' of the new village hall project - from the early pre-
planning, through all the construction stages, and finally to the grand opening in 2001, followed 
by certain of the day-to-day operations until the present time. 

Martin presented him with a magnificent camellia shrub. In response, John acknowledged the 
team effort that had carried through the operation, and thanked all concerned for their support. 
Pictured below are John with Martin and John with wife Gill. 

T he Village Hall - A Potted History - In days gone by, the centre of village life revolved 
around the Church which acted as provider and mentor for all activities required by its 

parishioners. It must be remembered that, in earlier times, life was hard and opportunities for 
recreation limited. 
 

Many people, however, formed groups within the village and met at various locations. There 
was the Working Menôs' Club, The Retreats, a hut at Theydon Lodge, the barn at Thrifts Farm, 
the room above the telephone exchange and even an army hut adjacent to St. Mary's. All served 
a purpose, however a centre was required. It was therefore decided to set up a Village 
Association which duly held its 
inaugural meeting in September, 
1943. This was, of course, during 
the war, when nerves and tempers 
were somewhat frayed and when 
the provision of a Village Hall was 
broached it was the beginning of a 
long and stormy path before it 
reached fruition. 
 

A Village Hall Committee was set 
up and the search for a site 
commenced. The old Fire Station 
was pressed into service for a time 
and eventually premises at the 
entrance to the Cricket Field, on 

Old Village Hall -  Last 
Function 28th July 2001 



 

Village News Issue  102                                     June 2018                                                            Page  3 

 

land owned by Colonel Buxton, became the hub of village activities. Both Colonel Buxton and 
his sister were most supportive and Keith de Maus and Douglas Gray worked tirelessly. This 
hall was used until 1966, when a new Village Hall was built on the Glebe Field, purchased from 
the Church, which stood as a tribute to those pioneers of the Theydon Bois Village Association, 
who saw the need and strove hard to fill it.  
 

The  new 1966 hall was very popular and it 
served its community faithfully, but it 
relatively soon started to age, costing more 
and more to maintain Ŀand with over forty 
organisations using it regularly, space within 
and outside car parking became inadequate.  
Clearly  the constant need for attention to the 
then Hall structure brought matters  rapidly to 
the fore and much discussion ensued  over 
some years. Eventually, in 1994 the Parish 
Council under the leadership of Joy 
Wainwright, decided to set-up a Committee 
composed of five Parish Councillors and four 
Village Association  (VA) members to 
discuss the way forward. Earlier, in 1990 
John Padfield had become closely identified 
with the Village Association when he joined 
the VA Committee as District Council 
Representative (he was Chairman of The 
District Council in 1997-1998).  John was 
appointed Chairman of the 1994 Village Hall 
Committee  with Keith Duggett (VA 
Member) as Vice-Chairman with a brief to 
explore possibilities of enhancing, enlarging or rebuilding. After public meetings, during which 
vociferous differences of opinion were expressed, feasibility studies undertaken and much 
professional advice sought, it was finally agreed to go for a new build culminating in the grand 
opening  of our present day Village Hall in 2001. 

At the Opening Ceremony by 
our local MP, Mrs Eleanor 
Laing, the Parish Council 
Chairman, Wilf  Shales said 
in his speech "We are thankful 
to John Padfield who took it 
upon himself to see the 
project through. He took all 
the problems that arose in his 
stride to make it happen."   
 

John has continued to give 
good advice and much 
practical help to the VA 
committee ever since. The 
VA will miss him. 

New Village Hall Turf Cutting -  
Parish Chairman Wilf Shales 
and VA Committee Member 

 Joy Wainwright 

Under Construction -  May 2001 

  Village Association & Retirement of John Padfield (continued) 



 

Village News Issue  102                                         June 2018                                                       Page  4 

Parish Council Chairmanõs Report  

So we have come to the end of another Council year. By the time that you are reading this, we 
will have had both the annual Parish Meeting and the Annual meeting of Council. I hope many 
of you will have attended the annual parish Meeting where I and the chairmen of each of the 
committees will have given a brief report on the activities of the year. We have had a busy year 
and in the next column there will be a summary of the reports. 
 

 At this time last year, I was reporting on the loss of our Clerk Julie, and unfortunately this year 
we have lost our Assistant Clerk Elizabeth, who has moved on to a full-time job. As I write this 
column, we are in the middle of a recruitment exercise to replace her and I hope to be able to 
have a replacement identified and perhaps even starting by the end of June. The assistant clerk is 
an important role, not only supporting Caroline, but also being the lead officer on planning, 
which is the most active of our committees.  
 

At our April meeting, we spent a good amount of time discussing our CCTV provision within 
the village. It is important to remember that there are clear rules and regulations regarding the 
use of CCTV within the public domain and especially when it is owned by a public body, as we 
are.  As a Parish Council, we are happy to provide CCTV footage to the Police, or an insurance 
company on receipt of a proper crime number.  While we have made a number of updates to the 
CCTV system over the years, the Council decided to invest just under Ã14,000 in further 
upgrades to the system.  This will include an improved Automatic Number Plate Recognition 
(ANPR) capability. We will also be increasing the CCTV signage so that people will be aware 
of its capacities. We are also looking to see whether we will be able to provide additional signs 
for residents who have their own CCTV to indicate that they are part of the village CCTV 
network.  
 

It is worth flagging up the need to re-energise the Neighbourhood Watch in the village. This too 
was discussed at our April meeting. It is disappointing that although there have been a few 
volunteers to be road coordinators; we have, so far, not found someone to be the overall 
coordinator for the village. This role is key to helping us to work together over the whole village 
to make it a safer place for all our residents. 
 

Finally, on a more positive note, we have been in discussions around a possible 
twinning exercise with Le Molay Litry, which is a small town in Normandy, France. 
While the Parish Council is supportive of this activity, it requires a level of 
commitment which, with all the other things that we are doing, we cannot commit 
to. We are looking for people in the village to volunteer to be part of this activity. If 
you would like to be involved, please contact the Parish Clerk.  
 

I hope you all have a good summer time and do remember that the Parish Council 
meetings are open to all. They take place in the Village Hall at 8pm on the last 
Thursday of each month except Aug & Dec. I would love to see you there. JOHN PHILIP 

From The Highways & Environment CommitteeðThe Parish Council were very 
disappointed by the decision of Essex Highways to decline our offer to match fund kerbing 
works in Purlieu Way and improve the pavements in Loughton Lane. Despite the desperate 
need to repair the kerb stones in Purlieu Way, Essex Highways decided that neither this, nor the 
Loughton Lane project, was of a higher enough priority to allocate funds to them in this yearôs 
budget. The Parish Council will continue to apply pressure, however communication and lack 
of accountability  with Essex Highways / Ringway Jacobs continues to be a major problem.  
(continued on next page). 

                             Parish Council Notices  
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Parish Council News (continued) 

June 28th Parish Council Meeting with Public Participation -  8pm -  Village Hall 

July 26th Parish Council Meeting with Public Participation -  8pm -  Village Hall 

Sept 27th Parish Council Meeting with Public Participation -  8pm -  Village Hall 

Farewell to Assistant Parish Clerk Elizabeth Thomas - Elizabeth Thomas, was presented  
with  a gift and flowers  by Parish Council Chairman John Philip. 

Elizabeth said "I have worked for 
Theydon Bois PC for three and a half 
years, and I have thoroughly enjoyed my 
time here. There is never a typical 
working day, and the council is involved 
with so many different projects that it 
doesn't ever get dull. Iôve particularly 
enjoyed helping to plan and bring to 
fruition the Christmas Market and the 
seniors events ï I love that time of year, 
and being involved with the communityôs 
Christmas jollifications always made it 
even more special.  

When I started here my three sons were 
all at school ï my two eldest have now 
left home (in fact one has left the country 

as he is at university in Wales) and my youngest is going to senior school in September.  So 
itôs time for me to move on too ï Iôm going to be working for a PR company whose client base 
includes property developers, so my planning committee expertise, and my training as a 
journalist, will come in handy. 

The Council have also strongly rejected the move by the North Essex Parking Partnership to 
implement fee paying parking bays in the Avenue of Trees. However, NEPP has agreed to 
move back the Parking zone at the entrance of Green Glade with Poplar Row to have instead a 
limited ñWaiting Periodò so that the newly revamped Childrenôs Playground can be accessed 
more readily. 

The City of London has also wanted to introduce a substantial Licencing Fee payable by the 
ñDonkey Derbyò Committee to hold the annual event on the Village Green for Charitable 
purposes. Again, this is a matter which we oppose, particularly as the Parish Council have a 
ñCare and Maintenanceò Agreement with the City of London to cut and maintain the Village 
Greens at our expense! 

Following the recent spate of Crime in the Village we invited Mike Slade from Essential 
Security to give a presentation at a recent Parish Council Meeting regarding an upgrade to our 
digital CCTV coverage in the Village.  

The meeting was very well attended by concerned Villagers and the presentation was well 
received. A motion to finance the upgrade to the system was supported by Councillors. The 
enhanced system will include new high definition cameras providing day and night coverage, 
as well as new ANPR cameras (Automatic Number Plate Recognition) which will cover all 
entrances to the Village.  

Cllr Anthony Purkiss 
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